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PROGRAM OPERATIONS NEWS 

USDA Policy Memos 

Policy Memo # Title 
Release 

Date 

SP 37-2016 
Meaningful Access for Persons with Limited English Proficiency (LEP) in the 
School Meal Programs: Guidance and Q&As 

May 25 

SP 38-2016 
Questions & Answers (Q&As) on the Final Rule "Professional Standards for 
State and Local School Nutrition Programs Personnel as Required by the 
Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010" 

May 26 

SP 39-2016 
State Agency Prior Approval Process for School Food Authority (SFA) 
Equipment Purchases 

June 2 

SP 36-2016 
Revision 

Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program: Allocation of Funds for School Year 
2016-2017 

June 3 

 

June 2016 Reduced Price Breakfast Claims 

SFAs must submit the June 2016 claim for reimbursement in the School Nutrition Technology System on or 

before Thursday, June 16, 2016 in order for the SFAs to be reimbursed for the reduced price breakfast meals 

served.  The funds that are used to reimburse the SFAs are state funds that will revert on June 30.  The federal 

reimbursement for the June 2016 claim will be issued to the SFAs in July 2016, so please be aware that a partial 

payment will be deposited and the email notification will only reflect the reduced price breakfast funding. 

Menu Signage Requirements 

Signage for breakfast and lunch school meals has been required since 2012 as a result of the Healthy Hunger-

Free Kids Act regulations.  The National School Lunch Program (NSLP) regulations at 7 CFR 210.10(a) (2) require 

that schools identify, near or at the beginning of serving lines, what foods constitute unit-priced reimbursable 

meals.   It is important that students, servers, and cashiers are able to identify what constitutes a reimbursable 

meal.  Schools have discretion to determine the best way to present the information; however, implementing 

this requirement must not result in overt identification of any student participating in the NSLP or School 

Breakfast Program through the use of a separate serving line for the reimbursable meal or other segregation of 

certified students.   During technical assistance reviews and administrative reviews, reviewers look for the 

following requirements to be met for signage: 

  

Signage Requirements in N.C. 

1) Signage is posted at or near beginning of serving line 

2) Identifies the minimum (items or components) that must be taken to constitute a reimbursable meal 

3) Identifies the maximum (items or components) that may be taken as part of a reimbursable meal 

http://childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov/regulations-policies/usda-policy-memos/2016/sp372016s.pdf
http://childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov/regulations-policies/usda-policy-memos/2016/sp382016s.pdf
http://childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov/regulations-policies/usda-policy-memos/2016/sp392016s.pdf
http://childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov/regulations-policies/usda-policy-memos/2016/sp362016rev.pdf
http://childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov/regulations-policies/usda-policy-memos/2016/sp362016rev.pdf
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4) Indicates the required fruit/vegetable component quantity  

 

Schools using Offer versus Serve must also identify what a student must select in order to have a reimbursable 

meal.  Therefore the minimum (number of items or components) that must be taken to constitute a 

reimbursable meal must be identified on the signage.     

Students and their parents/guardians need to be aware of the components included in school meals.  Parents 

can then reinforce nutrition education messages at home, and all students need to learn how to make healthy 

choices for a balanced meal.  Some students need more calories than others and want more than the minimum 

items/components needed for a reimbursable meal.  Therefore, the maximum (number of items or 

components or choices) that may be taken must also be identified on the signage.     

Signage and Menus should provide the same clear information about allowable choices from the planned school 

menus for breakfast and lunch.  The Menu Planner should control the message provided by the Signage to 

assure that it aligns with the planned menu.  Signage that provides a clear message to students will help to avoid 

problems at the point-of-service.   Signage must tell the customer about the requirement to take a serving of a 

fruit or vegetable at both breakfast and lunch.   

Many schools purchase signage templates that allow space for writing in the specific food items that are on the 

menu each day.  Some of these are erasable pictures of My Plate or My Tray, or something similar.  It is certainly 

acceptable to list the names of menu items on signage; this provides further helpful information to students and 

may reduce the unintended purchase of a la carte items.  However, signage stating only the component names, 

such as meat/grain/fruit/vegetable/milk is acceptable.  No matter what type of signage is used, the four 

requirements above must be met. 

Signage messages should be simple.  They must be clearly and quickly understood by students.  There is not a 

single signage template that will work for every school, since signage reflects the way the menu is planned.  

When Offer vs Serve is not implemented, a printed menu posted at or near the beginning of the serving line may 

be sufficient. 

Schools are expected to conduct continuing education for cashiers and serving line staff so they can help 

students select the required food components or food items in the quantities needed for reimbursable lunches 

and breakfasts.  Offer vs Serve continuing education should be conducted annually and should include signage 

requirements.  This type of continuing education helps to meet professional standards requirements for school 

nutrition staff.   

Signage is not required for field trips, breakfast in the classroom and other venues where signage may be 

problematic; however, it is recommended that some type of method be used to inform students about the 

available menu and any choices they have. 
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Vacancy Announcement  

School District/Agency 
Position 

(CLICK the position title for the Vacancy Announcement) 

Union County Public Schools School Nutrition Assistant Director 

Union County Public Schools School Nutrition Program Supervisor 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar  

Important Dates 

 
Remember:  Any time a due date/deadline falls on a weekend or a holiday, the deadline automatically extends to 
the next business day. 

 

June 2016 

June 8 ............................... Deadline for ALL SFAs to complete Online Agreement Renewal and Written Agreement 

June 10 ............................. Deadline to submit claim for reimbursement for NSLP/SBP/ASSP/SFSP/SSO (for May 2016) 

June 13-14 .. The Administrative Review Process: An Approach to Collaborative Compliance workshop (Greensboro) 

June 13-15 ........................................................................................................ NC Safe Plates Workshop (Greensboro) 

June 14 .................................................................................. Smart Options Teach the Leader workshop (Greensboro) 

June 15 .................................................................... Deadline to submit FFVP claim for reimbursement (for May 2016) 

June 15-16 ..................................................................................................... SNA-NC Annual Conference (Greensboro) 

June 21 ............WEBINAR: Fresh Fruit & Vegetable Program Part 1 – Program Requirements (10:00am – 11:30am) 

June 22 .......................WEBINAR: Fresh Fruit & Vegetable Program Part 1 – Financial Guidance (10-:00 – 11:30am)  

 

July 2016 

July 4 ................................................................................................................. Independence Day (State Offices Closed) 

July 10 (Sun) .................... Deadline to submit claim for reimbursement for NSLP/SBP/ASSP/SFSP/SSO (for June 2016) 

July 10-13 ................................................................ School Nutrition Association Annual Conference (San Antonio, TX) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://schoolnutrition.org/ANC/
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In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its 
Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based 
on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or 
funded by USDA. 

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, 
American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of 
hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information 
may be made available in languages other than English. 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: 
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all 
of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter 
to USDA by: 

(1)      mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 
                   Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
                   1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
                   Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 
 
(2)      fax: (202) 690-7442; or 
 
(3)      email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

 


